Summary for 10th meeting (10 May 2011)

The Compliance Panel (CP) determined a Complaint against an infant formula company’s mail-out to health workers which included a 32g sample (Ministry of Health Complaint #12-2010-05).  The CP was unable to reach a majority decision in relation to whether there had been a breach of the INC’s Code of Practice for the Marketing of Infant Formula Samples in relation to Article 7.3. The CP has made recommendations to the company as to how they can improve their practice.  These were:

· that the company should not include samples in mail-outs to health workers

· that the purpose of distributing any samples should always be stated
· that the company’s database should be updated to ensure the right health workers are getting the right information.  

The CP were referred a complaint about a retailer discounting infant formula (Ministry of Health #03-2011-01).  The CP understood that this complaint was about retailer activity but as the complainant had unsuccessfully raised this issue with the store manager it was appropriate that the Ministry sought advice from the CP as to how to proceed.  The Chair noted that in terms of this complaint the CP role is limited to the issue of the role of INC in relation to Article 5.2 of the INC code of practice which obliges marketers to inform retailers about their Code and that retailer advertisements and in store promotion of infant formula products should be limited to product names, price and price savings. The CP understands that INC uses its members to advise retailers about the INC code and distribute the INC brochure entitled ’Retailer Information for the Marketing of Infant Formula in New Zealand’.  
